
 

 

 

PRESPRESS  

2023 

From the desk of Pastor Mark… 
 
My dear sisters and brothers in Christ! 
 
In case I have not yet met you, my name is Rev. Mark Plunkett, and I am the new Senior Co-Pastor 
of Spring Branch Pres.  My previous call was as the pastor of Heritage PC in Cypress/NW Houston 
where I served for the past 12 years beginning in 2011.  I am a second career guy, having taught 
public school for 29 years before entering seminary full-time in 2009. 
 
If I seem somewhat familiar to some of you, it’s because Spring Branch Pres was my “home church” 
from 1999 until 2011.  During that time, this church welcomed me, my wife, and my two kids as 
members.  When I began to explore a call to ministry, this church backed me 100% by giving me 
summer jobs, inviting me to preach often (giving me valuable preaching experience), and providing 
financial backing for many of my seminary courses.  In addition to all that love, the Academy has 
cared for my grandson, Logan, since he was three years old (he’s now almost 11).  In “coming home” 
to Spring Branch, I feel like I’m visiting a beloved relative’s home, one that always welcomed me and 
made me feel encouraged, appreciated, and especially loved. 
 
This call late in my ministry career came as quite a surprise – but surprises are often how we discover 
the Lord’s work.  Sometimes it even occurs when we are not expecting it and are not looking…those 
are usually the most amazing surprises! 
 
As I begin working here, I ask for two things from each of you: 

1. Please come to church!  Any pastor who sees the faithful in attendance as often as possible is 
always uplifted, encouraged, and supported. 

2. Bring someone with you!  The staff, the elders, the volunteers, and I can do many things to 
support the growth of this church.  But the number one thing that grows a church is a 
personal invitation from one of the members to come and “try us out.”  From what I 
personally know, that try-out will be met by loving and wonderful servants of the Lord. 

 
Let us begin this newest journey in faith together!  I covet your prayers and your support. 
 
Blessings always! 
Mark 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church  
1215 Campbell  Rd |  Houston,  TX 77055  



 

 



 

 

The Peace & Global Witness Offering helps people process violence and  
crisis-related trauma through creative expression. The Peace & Global Witness 
Offering offers light to those in the shadows and guides us all into the ways of 
peace. By giving to the Peace & Global Witness Offering, we work to share 
Christ’s peace with one another, beyond our doors, beyond our community and 
across boundaries.  
 
Ways to Give: 

• Through your congregation (World Communion Sunday, October 1st) 
• Donate by credit card online at pcusa.org/peace-global 
• Text PCUSAPEACE to 41444 

 
“May the God of peace give you peace at all times in all ways.” 

-2 Thessalonians 3:16 

During the month of October 



 

 

Stress ball NESCAFE instant coffee Deodorant 

Toothbrush, Toothpaste Hot chocolate/drink mix-ins Multivitamins 

Fish Oil Razors Shaving Cream 

Hairbrush Comb Mini first aid kit 

Insulated tumbler Fabric bandaids Lip balm 

Nail grooming kit Q Tips White athletic socks 

Small Bibles RSV, NIV Baseball cap T-Shirts (M, L, XL) 

Small whistle Light weight work gloves (M, L, XL) Small notebooks 

Cold weather caps Pens/mechanical pencils Puzzle books 

3-in-1 Shampoo/Conditioner/Body 
wash 

Wireless Earbuds Small flashlight with batteries 

Popcorn/snacks Gum Hard candy 

Sewing kit 2024 calendar USB flash drive 

Christmas ornaments Playing cards Texas Magnets 

Mouthwash Cough drops Mini games 

Gold Bond powder/lotion Dental floss Texas souvenirs and  
keychains 

It’s time to prepare to pack Seafarer’s Boxes on November 26th! 

On Sunday, November 26th, we will be packing and wrapping 
shoe boxes at 9:30 AM in the Fellowship Hall, full of goodies to 
send to the Seafarers’ Center at the Port of Houston.  We need 
lots of boxes, so get out there and go shoe shopping! Our goal is 
to collect over 150 boxes to pack.  Ladies’ sized boxes are the best, 
but we can also accept the plastic shoe boxes with lids that you 
can buy at the dollar store, at Walmart, or other stores.  
 
If your family enjoys selecting, packing and wrapping, consider 
filling a box (or several) on your own. This has been quite  

successful, so we will continue to offer this option. Please 
bring any fully wrapped boxes to the church by Sunday, 
November 19th. Laurie would like to guarantee 150+ boxes 
total, so it would be helpful to know how many we will be 
packing and wrapping together on the 26th.  
 
Below is the list of requested items from the Seafarers’ Center. 
The Seafarers prefer full sized items over small travel sized 
items. We are also in need of wrapping paper.  
 
If you would like to help deliver, please let Laurie know.  



 

 

Idea Spring is kicking back into gear this school year at SBPC! We have plans set 
through May—so mark your calendar and join us for these events! Each program will 
begin at 5:00 PM in the Fellowship Hall, followed by a dinner around 6:00 PM.  

 
The Idea Spring Speaker Series was created 
as a free program for our church, Academy, 
and community. It’s educational, interactive, 
and fun for the whole family! 

 
We are also in need of some volunteers to 
help make these events possible. This could 
be as a greeter, setup help, cleanup, help 
with the meal, etc. Or, serving as the point 
person for programs when Ethan is 
unavailable to be there. All logistics will be 
taken care of ahead of time—all you have to 
do is show up ready to serve!  

 
If you have questions or are interested in helping out, please contact Ethan Mitchell 
(Idea Spring Coordinator) at ideaspring@springbranchpres.org. 

Oct. 19th Mr. Magic 

Nov. 16th Mad Science 

Jan. 18th 
Houston Arboretum & 

Nature Center 

Feb. 16th Family Game Night 

April 18th Space Center Houston 

May 16th 
Houston Humane Society 

Wildlife Center 

mailto:ideaspring@springrbranchpres.org


 

 

 

Wednesday Night Supper  
 

 

 

 

Oct. 4 —  Italian Sausage & 
Peppers on a Bun 

Kate Cross and Laurie Mitchell 

 

Oct. 11 — Hamburgers 
Don and Barbara Tremble 

 

Oct. 18 — Hungarian Goulash 
Silvia Argyriou 

 

Oct. 25 — Pork Chops & Dressing 
Jan Fitts 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now accepting credit card payments at Wednesday Night Supper! 

Taking reservations during the pandemic 

has helped us to reduce food waste in the 

kitchen and improved our meal planning. 

We plan to continue the reservation 

process, but will also take walk-ins as long 

as we have extra food to serve. Kay Craig 

has taken over the reservation process, so, 

if you’d like to attend, please email Kay  

at kay@craig-heidt.com.  

Prices for the supper are as follows: 

Adults (age 13 & up)                 $5.00 

Children (ages 1-12)                 $2.00 

Family w/children ages 1-12    $12.00 

  (immediate family only please) 

As the seasons start to change, so will our 

Church Office hours beginning on Monday, 

October 2nd. The Church Office will be open 

from 9:00 AM-5:00 PM Monday-Friday, and 

on Sunday from 9:00 AM-12:30 PM.  

We are trying this new schedule through the end of the year as a way to be more 

accessible to our church family. We invite you to come see us!! 

mailto:kay@craig-heidt.com


 

 

Children’s Chime Choir: The Chime Choir meets in 

the Sanctuary at 9:30 AM on the 2
nd

 and 4
th

 Sundays 

of each month. This is a chance for elementary aged 

children to get to ring chimes as part of Worship. 

We are excited to continue this new adventure! 

Please contact Megan Hogg 

(megan1661@yahoo.com) for additional details.  

 

 

Make a joyful noise unto the Lord! Handbells are making 

a return! If you are interested in participating, please 

email musicdirector@springbranchpres.org. The Choir 

has resumed meeting and we are looking for some new 

members to join us! If you are interested in participating, 

please email musicdirector@springbranchpres.org.  

Would you like to receive our weekly 
announcements via email every Friday?   
Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

There will be no Children’s Sunday School on Sunday, 

October 1st, in observance of the Retreat for Families 

with Young Children. Please join us when we resume on 

Sunday, October 15th, at 9:30 AM in the Gathering Place. 

Linger after worship on Sunday, October 8th, to 

celebrate those in our Congregation who have 

birthdays in October. This is an opportunity to 

partake of light refreshments, as well as visit and 

enjoy each other’s company. See you then! 

mailto:megan1661@yahoo.com
mailto:musicdirector@springbranchpres.org
mailto:musicdirector@springbranchpres.org
https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7


 

 

 Presbyterian Women this Month 
 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW UNWIND will meet on  10/2 at 6:00 PM at Niko Niko’s (1040 W Sam Hou. Pkwy N) 

PW MODERATORS on 10/4 at 9:30 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW BOARD MEETING on 10/4 at 10:15 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW DAY CIRCLE meeting on 10/11 at 9:30 a.m.  

If you would like to join by Zoom, please contact Patti Nanney for an invitation.  

THE HORIZONS Evening Bible study using ZOOM will be on Monday, 10/16 at 7:00 p.m. 

Lesson 2 Video: www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/sacred-encounters 

ZIP TRIP to the Hearts & Hands Holiday Market on  10/18 at 9:30 a.m. 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 10/25 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2023-2024 (Sacred Encounters: The Power and Presence of Jesus 

Christ in Luke-Acts) are available in the Church Office. The cost is $10. 

PW DIRECTORIES are available in the Church Office. 

Bible Study Using Zoom: October 16th at 7:00 p.m. 

Lesson 2 of Sacred Encounters will be discussed by the group of women 

using Zoom on Monday, October 16th, at 7 p.m.  All SBPC women are 

welcomed in this Bible study group through videoconference!  Contact 

Sarah Powell at mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com 

to receive the Zoom invitation to join the meeting.   

The Unwind Group is meeting for dinner at 
6:00 PM on Monday, October 2nd, at Niko 

Niko’s Greek & American Grill (located at 1040 
W. Sam Houston Parkway N, 77043). Hopefully 

we can sit outside! 

 

Please RSVP to Jacquie Ballesteros at  
713-305-1114 or jballesteros1103@gmail.com, 

only if you are attending. See you there!! 
 

https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/sacred-encounters/
mailto:mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com
mailto:jballesteros1103@gmail.com


 

 

On October 18th, we will ZIP to the Hearts and 

Hands Holiday Market at Memorial Drive United 

Methodist Church. Come enjoy shopping at booths 

from over 70 vendors. We will eat lunch at the market. 

The cost for lunch is $5. We will meet at the church at 

9:30 AM, and leave by 10:00 AM. Please contact 

Marguerite Priest at 281-435-3941 or 

mepriest@hotmail.com for more information and to 

RSVP.  

Happy Hands will meet on Wednesday, October 25th, at 9:30 
AM in the Conference Room. We’ll be stuffing and stitching the 
heart pillows with lots of great conversation. Please join us! In 
addition, for those who would like to knit or crochet items at 
home, we will be collecting lap blankets, hats for elementary 
children, and scarves this fall. If you’ve made some, take them 
to the office for pickup. Let Doris Wright know if you need yarn. 
Hope to see you there on October 25th.  

Thank you to everyone who 

attended our Craft Workshop on 

September 24th! A fun time was 

had by all. Be on the lookout for 

our next Workshop! 

Church’s Prayer Chain List?  

The email prayer chain is open all who would like to pray for those individuals in need of prayer. 

If you would like to be included in the email prayer chain as a prayer warrior or if you have a 

prayer request for an individual, contact swdmmd@dikeman.net . It is requested that prayers be 

for your family members, or extended families and friends who are in need of prayer. 

mailto:mepriest@hotmail.com
mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net


 

   
What Shall We Bring? 

Stewardship Campaign 2023 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
What Shall We Bring? is the theme of this year’s Stewardship campaign.  When this 
was proposed to Mark, his first impression was that it was a very Biblical theme, which 
reminded him of the Magi bringing gifts to the Christ child.  Interesting – because my 
first thought was a potluck supper.  What shall we bring?  Brownies or cupcakes? 
 
Let’s think about this question in the context of the Teams of the church.  Mark’s 
impression certainly reminds us of Worship. The Magi came to worship the Christ 
child.  My impression is definitely Fellowship.  What about Mission – What shall we 
bring?  Well, Yahweh needs diapers, United Campus Ministry needs energy bars and 
ramen, Fair Haven Food Pantry needs food – and all of them need plastic grocery bags!  
We can do that!  
 
What shall we bring?  What about Faith Development and Congregational Care?  
Let’s bring ourselves and our relationships – attending Sunday School is such a great 
way to learn about our Lord and build relationships with others, visiting shut-ins or 
sending cards, making phone calls, or delivering meals – What a great way to do God’s 
Work and build relationships! 
 
Our theme this year emphasizes Bringing – donations in kind, time, talents, money 
and most of all - Yourselves. 
 
During this time of Stewardship, we of course are asking you to consider tithing.  What 
shall we bring for the Finance Team!  But this year we are also asking you to consider 
time and talents.  What can you bring to the table to do God’s work? 
 
So, What Shall We Bring?  Take your bulletin home.  Put it on the kitchen table.  Look 
at it and prayerfully consider what you can bring to the table this year. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

A digital version of the form can be accessed here: https://forms.gle/gNq6fmuuXqgYC1GWA. 

https://forms.gle/gNq6fmuuXqgYC1GWA


 

 



 

 



 

 

Would you like to beautify the Sanctuary on Sunday 

mornings while honoring a loved one or 

commemorating a special occasion?  The 2023 Flower 

Sign-Up Calendar is located in the Narthex. If  you 

are currently worshiping from home, but would still 

like to sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you 

may signup digitally by using this form: https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2023#/, 

 or to jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org.  The cost per arrangement is 

$65.00. Special arrangements vary and should be requested EARLY!  

Checks should be written to SBPC and mailed to the Church Office (Attn: 

Jorida) or placed in the offering plate on Sunday mornings. Please 

remember to return the vases! We are charged $10.00 for any that are not 

returned. By re-using them, this helps us keep the price lower each week. 

Thank you guys for having us 

at your school. -Patrick 

We had a great time! -Patti Walsh 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2023#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2023#/
mailto:jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Robert Deutsch 10/13 
Neal Dikeman 10/13 
Rachel Wright 10/13 
Renae Oswald 10/14 
Margie Wedemeyer 10/15 
Caroline Humphrey 10/19 
Megan Hogg 10/21 
Lana Ruiz 10/24 
Blair Ballard 10/25 
Zach Farley 10/29 
Jorida Vakiari 10/29 
Regan Walters 10/29 
James Humphrey, Sr. 10/31 
  

  

Atkinson Ballesteros 10/1 
Nolan Rouse 10/1 
Stephanie Williams 10/1 

Jacqulyn Dillard 10/3 

Joan Belk 10/4 
Nick Ballesteros 10/5 
Catherine Daley 10/6 

Jan Fitts 10/6 

Ravisse Massamba 10/6 
Miguel Carlin 10/7 
Todd Miller 10/9 
Amena Chehade 10/12 
Ludovic Massamba 10/12 
  

  

  

Jorida and Ruden Vakiari 10/1 
Nina Rach and Marc Bik 10/2 
Jay and Kim Tangney 10/9 
Regan and Nick Walters 10/10 
  
  
  
  

Happy Anniversary! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

Sunday, October 1st, 10:50 AM 
Peace and Global Witness Offering 


